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Dates to Remember

May 5-22
NECAP Science Testing
Window Grade 4

May 17
Annual Pittsfield Fire
Department Fishing
Derby @Colton Pond
from 9-12:00

"Dancing with the Dogs"
A Canine Variety Schow
@2PM @ Woodstock
Little Theater

May 17
Killington Artist Guild
Exhibit Opening
Reception 3-5PM

May 18
WUHS/MS Jazz Band
@6PM @ Woodstock
Town Hall Theater

May 20
Grade 3 to Castleton
State College
Performance Teachers
from the Black Lagoon
@noon

May 22
KES Talent Show
@11:10 AM
Volunteer Appreciation
Luncheon @noon

May 23
Memorial Day Ceremony
@KES @1:30PM

May 26
Memorial Day/No Classes

May 28
K, 1, & 2 to Castleton
State College
Performance Charlotte's
Web @noon

June 2
Grade 5 Science Fair

June 6
Grade 2 to MBRNHP, Jr.
Rangers 9:30-2:30

June 9
KES Step-up Day

KES Newsletter

May 16, 2014

Talent Show and Volunteer Lunch Appreciation
Our children benefit enormously from your generous gifts of time, energy,
and creativity. You help us sustain our programs and you enrich the
learning environment. You give children support when support is needed.
Please join us to celebrate all that you do for us. A special volunteer
luncheon will take place on Wednesday, May 22nd, immediately following
the KES Talent Show beginning at 11:10 AM.

New Lego Robotics Coming To KES

With much thanks to the Woodstock Endowment Association (WEA) and
the Sherburne Women's Club (SWC), Killington Elementary School students
will be given an opportunity to work together to solve realistic engineering
problems using the most up-to-date Lego Mindstorms EV3.

The Next Generation Science Standards require students to engage in
engineering design practices to solve problems. The EV3 kits will inspire
students to use engineering, robotics, and technology as they solve real-
world problems while meeting the new science standards. The WEA grant
proposal, submitted by sixth grade teacher, Amy Simonds, provided KES
with $1400 to put toward this new technology. The SWC generously donated
another $500 toward the project.

Four Winds Engages Learners

Students and staff appreciate the generous gifts of time and effort given to us
by Four Winds wolunteers throughout the school year. Through the Four
Winds Science Program, parent wlunteers offer a series of hands-on
science-based lessons throughout the year based upon Vermont's Standards
of Learning. Students eagerly await these engaging and enriching lessons
and look forward to the time spent with parent and community wolunteers We
extend a TREMENDOUS "Thank you" to the following individuals for their
help and leadership with the Four Winds Program: Courtney Desena, Liz
Cotter, Tyler Gugliotta, Jennifer lannantuoni, Wilbur Abrams, Laura McKenna,
Erin Webster, Shari Borzekowski, Mary Sell, and especially Annie Masillo,
for her hard work in organizing and coordinating the program since October.

Teachers' Retreat Benefits All

Killington Elementary School teachers enjoyed a full day of collaboration and
learning with each other on May 7th. Review of the next Generation Science
Standards (NGSS), the focus of the morning, allowed us to branch in a few
different directions. First, our own Lisa Laird, a Science Network Leader for
the State of Vermont, led us in a scavenger hunt of the new science
standards to help us gain greater familiarity with upcoming expectations for
our students.  After learning more about these standards, KES teachers
were treated to an engaging discussion with Woodstock Union High School
teacher, Tim Brennan, and seweral students in his "Innovation, Design, and
Engineering in Action" (IDEA) class.

The Teachers' Retreat would not be possible without the generous gift of time
offered to us by our Four Winds wlunteers. These wlunteers worked in the
classrooms throughout the day, along with Nancy Blessing, Sarah
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June 12
KES K/6 Graduation
@9 AM

June 13
KES Last Day of School
(Full Day)
WUMS Step-up Day
KES Grades 3 & 4 Play

June 23- July 18
WCSU Summer SOAK

July 21-August 15

KES Summer Enrichment

August 27
First Day of School

individuals for giving KES teachers a day to collaborate, learn, and plan for
the upcoming year.

Engineering Students Meet with KES Teachers

Woodstock Union High School teacher, Tim Brennan, and several students in
his "Innovation, Design, and Engineering in Action class (IDEA) met with
KES teachers last Tuesday. Students talked about how engineering has
helped shape their education, discussing not what they have created, but
how they create. Also discussed were the many instances of trial and error,
and how you learn from your errors. Mr. Brennan elaborated, saying that this
course has helped students to embrace the fact that if you are always
perfect, you are not likely to be innovative. Students emphasized that
outside of engineering, they've learned that you can not underestimate the
value of "soft skills:" managing people and time, compromising, reaching
consensus, being flexible in thinking and not rigid. Much of the work done in
this class is group work, and students need to hawe the skills to work
together. We thank Mr. Brennan and the following students for inspiring all of
us at KES to find ways to incorporate engineering and design opportunities
into our curriculum: Jake Kelly, Graham Melille , Carolyn Hopkins, Ben
Leavitt, and Maddie Chism.

What a great Spring Fling Breakfast!
We owe a huge thank you to Eunice MacDonald-Rice for coordinating the
event and for making the breakfast for all to enjoy. Eunice and fellow
KEEPERS, Erin Webster & Susan Clarke (KES school nurse), relied upon
student helpers in the kitchen: Maggie Rice, Alex Rice, Maddie Rieger, and
Dustin Clarke. We also thank the clean-up crew: Eunice MacDonald-Rice,
Susan Clarke, Erin Webster, Mary Sell, and Ray Rice.

We thank the following individuals for making contributions to our breakfast:
Jake Kenney & Green Mountain Smokehouse provided delicious bacon and
sausage, Steve Durkee & Back Country Cafe donated Vermont maple syrup,
Jim Haff of the Butternut Inn & Nancy Blessing provided the pancake mix,
and Laura McKenna of Sunup Bakery gave us the eggs.

Thank you, all... cooks, clean-up crew, food contributors, breakfast goers,
and especially Eunice Rice! The KEEPERS raised over $400 through this
fundraising event.

School Calendar 2014-15

A school calendar will help you when planning family vacations next year.
School absences, due to family vacations, cause students to fall behind
unnecessarily and experience stress and anxiety upon return to school.
Planning family vacations during the school's scheduled vacation weeks will
help your child experience greater success in school. Please coordinate
family vacations with regularly scheduled school breaks. The finalized
calendar will be sent home, and posted on the website, in the next week.

Reduce, Reuse, and Recycle at KES

Watch our recycling bins as they fill each day, and consider all of the
materials we no longer send to our landfills. Great job, KES students!

Thank you to Gail Flynn and Dave Cleaves for helping all of us become more
diligent in our efforts to reduce, reuse, and recycle! And thank you to Mrs.
Kaija for designing projects for us that put good use to these materials!
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The "Recyclosaurus”

Loren M. Pepe, Principal

Guidance News by Mary Dolan

KES parents....please note an important learning opportunity to be hosted at
Norman Williams Public Library, in Woodstock, on Tuesday, May 27, at 6:00
pm. Dr. Kudziak, who deweloped the Vermont Family Based Approach, will
be speaking about his brain based research to dewelop a distinct model for
raising healthy children (and families). It is a positive, pro-active and holistic
approach to mental, emotional and physical health for all families. The public
is welcome, free of charge (donations appreciated). For more information,
please contact Sherry Thornburg, at Ottaquechee Health Foundation: 457-
4188; or Jennifer Belton, Director Norman Williams Public Library @ 802-432-
1020.

Health Room News by Susan Clarke, School Nurse
Congratulations KES students!!!

KES had the highest participation ratio during the VT dental surwey of
2014. As the prize each KES student will receive a toothbrush!l: The
toothbrushes will be sent home once they arrive.

Thank you everyone for those big beautiful smiles.

Price Chopper Tools for Schools

Thank you to all our committed families for generously registering and
allocating your Price Chopper dollars to the Tools for Schools program
naming Killington Elementary School (KES). Thanks to all of you and the
efforts of our coordinator, Sarah Rasmussen, this year's total points of 30,763
is a new record for us.

In addition, the Tools for Schools program sent KES a large basket of school




supplies and a gift card for $250.00 for the outstanding ratio of dollars spent
to enrollment numbers!

Art Garage
Visit Art Garage for information on this exciting summer camp for 2014. Six
sessions run from June 16th to August 1, including age groups 6-11 and 8-
14, at Tracy Templeton's studio in Pittsfield. For more information contact
746-8844.

3rd Annual Vermont Intergenerational Walk and Roll to

School Day by Betsey Bianchi
On May 7, 2014 KES joined more than 5,000 students all over the state to
celebrate the Walk and Roll to School Day. A very special thank you to Jo
Biathrow, Jane Hanley, Christine Rizzuto, Ron Willis, and Mike Young of the
Killington Active Seniors who joined the walk.

Over 60 participants: students, parents, staff, and community members
walked from Casey's Caboose to the school. Students who bus to school
were encouraged to walk or bike to their stop. A bookmark promoting the
benefits of walking and biking was given to every student in the school.

Many thanks to the Hemlock Ridge Condo Association, Town of Killington,
and Casey's Caboose for making the celebration walk a reality!

Soon more pictures will be posted on the KES website. Visit the 'Safe
Routes to School Section' under the 'Need to Know' menu.

"Dancing with the Dogs"
A canine variety show to benefit VT Volunteer Senices for Animals Humane
Society (VVSA) will take place on Saturday, May 17th, at 2PM, at the
Woodstock Little Theater. Red Dog Solutions of Rutland partners with VVSA
to present the Red Dog Dancers freestyle dancing with their willing humans.
For more information call 802-672-5302. Adults $8 Children $4.
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Killington Elementary School
686 Schoolhouse Rd.
Killington, VT 05751

Tel. 802.422.3366 Fax. 802.422.3367

Contact Info
Sheila Pilsmaker, Admin. Asst., spilsmaker@w csu.net
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